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	PRESS RELEASE


Czech Trade Inspection Authority inspected geo-blocking 

(Brno, January 2, 2020) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority of the South Moravian and Zlín Regions inspected compliance with the amendment to the Consumer Protection Act, which has been in force since the summer of 2019, responding to the new European regulation prohibiting the blocking of purchases according to the country of the buyer, the so-called geo-blocking. CTIA carried out inspections of 5 online stores operating abroad on foreign domains and found deficiencies in 3 of them.

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority of the South Moravian and Zlín Regions evaluated inspections aimed at geo-blocking. An inspector acting as a consumer made an order where he filled out the billing address in the Czech Republic. The delivery address was a place in a foreign country that corresponded to the domain of the e-shop in question. In two cases, the order was sent, confirmed by the trader to the submitted e-mail address. For three e-shops, the trader restricted the consumer's access to the online interface for reasons related to the place of residence of the consumer. The consumer was not allowed to make an order when indicating a billing address in the Czech Republic. 

This conduct indicates a breach of law (Section 3 Art. 1) of the Regulation (EU) 2018/302 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 28 February; provision of Section 24 Art. 8 letter d) of the Act No. 634/1992, Coll., on Consumer Protection). Three entrepreneurs who violated the law will face infringement proceedings.
__________________________________________________________________________________

Geo-blocking - on July 4, 2019, the Czech president signed an amendment to the Consumer Protection Act, which responds to the new European regulation prohibiting the blocking of purchases according to the country of the buyer, the so-called geo-blocking. The government draft regulates the law to comply with the requirements of the EU regulation. It aims to ensure that consumers who wish to buy goods and services in another EU country, whether online or in person, are not discriminated against in terms of the access to goods or services, price, terms of sale or payment. Exceptions are cases where this is justified for a reason, such as VAT, or for certain legislation on the protection of the public interest.

[image: image2.jpg]



The EU Regulation, which has been in force since 2018, addresses unjustified geo-blocking and other forms of discrimination based on nationality and the place of residence of customers. The Regulation became effective in December. The Regulation extends the access to foreign purchases of products to residents of Union member states without blocking them or automatically redirecting potential customers to another website due to their nationality or place of residence.
Contact:       Spokesperson of the CTIA
                                                            Phone:
+420 296 366 233  
                       Mgr. Jiří Fröhlich
                                                            Mobile: 
+420 602 105 376

                                                            E-mail:
mluvci@coi.cz

